Finance and Economic Development Committee

Meeting of July 9, 2013 

Regarding Lease of Land – 45 Ruskin Street 

Kitchissippi (15) ACS2013-PAI-REP-0011
The Finance and Economic Development Committee is being asked to recommend that Council approve a 16 year lease to the Ottawa Hospital (Civic Campus) for the lot of land located at 45 Ruskin Street.

The Civic Hospital Neighbourhood Association is requesting that the Finance and Economic Development Committee defer your recommendation for lease approval based on the following four reasons:

1. There is no requirement for approval of the lease prior to the completion of the planning approval process.  

a. The Site Plan approvals and the necessary zoning amendments are not in place for the proposed development of a three level parking structure at 45 Ruskin Street, yet the City lease agreement being considered is predicated on the successful completion of these approvals and zoning amendments.    

2. Approval of the lease by this committee and council prior to the completion of the planning approval process may prejudice the Planning Committee’s upcoming decisions regarding the Site Plan and zoning amendments.  
a. What we would like to avoid is the existence of an approved lease adding merit to the Planning Approval case for a parking structure at 45 Ruskin Street.

3. The pre-emptive approval of this lease would undermine the integrity of the required consultative process with the community. 

a. As per the report you have been given, Site Plan approvals and the necessary zoning amendments require extensive community consultations.  
b. On June 24th, the residents of the Civic Hospital Neighbourhood were invited to an information session by the Ottawa Hospital.   The hospital outlined their intention to build a multistory parking structure at 45 Ruskin Street.  The community expressed concerns about the plans and requested consultative discussions, including the review of the numerous parking alternatives available to the hospital.  The hospital agreed to enter into such consultative discussions with a smaller group of neighbourhood representatives.  These meetings are currently being scheduled. 
c. The pre-emptive approval of this lease would undermine the integrity of this essential community consultative process which includes the review of the numerous parking alternatives available to the hospital.  

4. The final reason for you to consider deferring the lease approval recommendation is that there is an agreement in place between the city, the hospital and the neighbourhood regarding this land which restricts any development on the property until 2025.  As the lease is predicated on the building of a parking structure on the land, the existence of an agreement to restrict any development on the property until 2025 makes approval of the lease premature.   
a. You should all have a copy of the 1996 City’s policy regarding 45 Ruskin Street.  

b. The policy stipulates that for 30 years (that is, from 1995 to 2025) the land at 45 Ruskin Street is to be used as a surface lot, primarily for the use of Civic Hospital patients and visitors, and is limited to the 270 parking spots and the adjoining green space, all in existence as of 1995.  Additionally, it is stipulated that at the end of the 30 years, the neighbourhood, the hospital and the city are to jointly discuss the property’s future and potential return to use as a park.   

c. As per the “Resolution of Deferral” document, the policy wording was agreed to in writing by the Civic Hospital and the local community representatives.  As well, you have the Planning and Environment Committee Minutes from May 28, 1996 detailing the discussion that provides additional background on the agreement and the Committee’s decision to recommend Council approval of this policy.  
d. As per the Committee Minutes from May 28, 1996, Mr. Bob Spicer, a Senior Planner with the City of Ottawa, represented the City in the process of working out the agreement to this policy and he acted as mediator between the Civic Hospital and the Community.  Mr. Spicer confirmed it took approximately a year of negotiations to arrive at this compromise.  The community had been looking for stability and an assurance that the next 30 years would not bring hospital expansion to the subject land.  Mr. Spicer explained that the community agreed that if they could not get an agreement to have the land returned to its use as a park, they would rather have a parking lot that would not expand than a building on the site.   

e. As the lease is predicated on the building of a parking structure on the land, the existence of a policy and an agreement to restrict any development on the property until 2025 makes approval of the lease premature.   

Thank you for your consideration to our request.
Karen Wright 
Civic Hospital Neighbourhood Association 

Ruskin Park Sub-Committee

 
